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                Church e-mail address:tullyunited@twcny.rr.com ; Our website: tullychurch.org  Facebook : Tully United Community Church
A NOTE FROM PASTOR DOUG

On Sunday, my message to the congregation focused on the passage from Exodus 16 in which the people complain to Moses that they are starving, as they escape from Egypt.  Within the larger passage, I particularly looked at the words: 
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2The whole congregation of the Israelites complained against Moses and Aaron in the wilderness. 3The Israelites said to them, “If only we had died by the hand of the Lord in the land of Egypt, when we sat by the fleshpots and ate our fill of bread; for you have brought us out into this wilderness to kill this whole assembly with hunger.”

4Then the Lord said to Moses, “I am going to rain bread from heaven for you, and each day the people shall go out and gather enough for that day. In that way I will test them, whether they will follow my instruction or not.  (Exodus 16:2-4)

In this small piece we see the people cry out, and God respond, providing what is needed for them.  God provides sustenance to carry them through, and we see the first reference to “Bread from Heaven” – a phrase which returns in the New Testament as a reference to Jesus himself, the Bread of life that sustains us each day, and whenever we are in need.  

Sunday’s message travelled a road that looked at these allusions to bread, about how important bread has been to sustaining people in many areas, and to the connection to Christ as that which sustains us.  We also considered the line in the Lord’s Prayer – “Give us this day our daily bread” and recognized that while we may typically understand that line as referring to a daily meal to keep us going, it can point to our daily need for the “Bread of Life” – Christ – in our lives.  That is a daily bread that has been provided for all of us and which will get us through each day if we are willing to engage with Christ. 
All of this was wrapped in the idea that God really does and has provided for the people, but that often it may be in ways that we do not recognize.  To illustrate that point, I shared the image below (the original source of which I have been unable to identify):
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The congregation smiled and laughed – almost in unison, as everyone seemed to recognize the truth of this simple image.  A truth that no matter how “good” and righteous we try to be, no matter how strong our faith is, life presents each of us with many challenges, pitfalls, valleys to cross and water hazards to overcome, yet all of this really is part of God’s plan for our lives, and evidence that God does provide.  God provides us with courage and strength to carry on, with a will to overcome, with communities that support us when challenges arise, and with Christ, to lead us through days when we might feel that all these challenges will just be too much.  Let us give thanks for all that God provides – even if, as the people of Israel found out during the Exodus – it is likely to come in ways that we do not expect or understand easily.

In Christ’s Peace
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GREETERS [image: image5.jpg]




Greeters continue to be needed for Sunday morning worship services. If you can serve as a greeter for one (or more) of our Sunday services, please sign the sheet located at the Welcome Center. If you have questions, see Kay Butkus, a member of the Board of Deacons (677-3059). Thank You!
USHERS 

Special thanks to all those who serve as ushers during our morning worship services. Ushers continue to be needed for the months of December forward (Those able to serve as ushers may sign up for one week or the entire month. The sign-up sheet is located at the Welcome Center in the church narthex.
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 The schedule for 2017-2018 is located at the Welcome Center. If you can serve as an usher, please sign-up. Thank you! Questions, see Lee Winger, head usher, on Sunday mornings

HOW ARE WE DOING

September 2017 attendance

September 3 – 50
September 10 – 87
September 17 - 75 
September 24 - 69  
Greetings Members and Friends of TUCC! 

 Our first Leadership Night of the fiscal year was held September 11 and the Boards and Council started their work enthusiastically.    Many Boards received comments from the new ‘Comment Box’ to discuss.  They will return their responses to the Membership Committee which will reply to submitter if the comment was originally signed.  Also note on your calendar that our church service will change to a 9:30 start on Sunday, October 8th.   

I offer this thought:   A church is the work of the membership!  This work will carry the church into the future long after any one Pastor’s time.  Our work, collectively, will make our Church what we want it to be.  Your time and input are important!  

Can you help in some way?  Continue reading for a brief summary of each Board’s job description.

Trustees:   Responsible for property management.

Christian Education:  Educational opportunities for all.

Mission and Outreach:  Extending our Church Work to the larger community.

Deacons:  Attends to worship details and fellowship time.

Stewards:  Plan pledge campaign and recruit time and talents for Church Work.

Personnel Relations:  Address staffing needs, employment details, and pastoral effectiveness.

There are also three Committees:

 Membership:  Proactively works on member concerns, and membership retention and growth.

Financial:  In the process of being formed to review financial procedures.

Investment:  To monitor the longer term investments of the church.

To support the church, we need talents of all kinds.  The Boards meet the first Monday evening each month at 6:30pm.  The Council meeting follows at 8pm.  All meetings are open to church membership and we welcome you at any time!
Bernice Potter-Masler, Moderator
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BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS…OCTOBER 4, 2017

A Blessing of the Animals Service will be held here at the church outside by the large wooden cross (near the meditation walkway) on Wednesday, October 4th beginning at 5:30 p.m. All are welcome to bring their pets for this Blessing of the Animals special service. If you have questions, see Pastor Doug or call the church office 696-8066

TUCC MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE NEWS     
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A sincere thank you to those who have shared their thoughts via the Comment Box. These comments have been shared with the appropriate Boards for their review and resolution.


The comment/suggestion sheet will continue to be an insert in our weekly bulletin. Plus, you can find additional sheets by the Comment Box on the table in the Narthex. Please continue to share the things you love about our church community, things you are passionate about happening in our Church and/or your prayers (concerns) about our Church life. We look forward to hearing from you.


Thank you for your support. Together we can build our Church family.
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SUNDAY REFRESHMENT FELLOWSHIP

       Members of the Board of Deacons continue to prepare, serve and clean up following refreshments each week.  All those willing to provide baked goods are reminded to sign up on the sheet by the refreshments on Sunday mornings.  It is helpful if they are on a plate ready to put out to serve. Monetary donations are greatly appreciated. A basket for donations is located by the coffee on Sunday mornings. 
A NOTE FROM THE BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION
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The fall session of our Sunday School program began on Rally Day, September 10, 2017.Class groupings for the coming year will be determined as we identify our needs and the children attending.

While we have a pool of teachers identified for the coming year, additional adults are needed and welcomed to help strengthen the programand to increase our inter-generational interactions with our children. Contact Pam Downey (315-696-2439) if you can help.
 
Jr./Sr. High (7th – 12th ): The class/group continues under the leadership of Karin Dykeman and Del Wayne and will continue to meet Sunday mornings every other week. Additionally, we hope to develop more opportunities for the group to interact with Pastor Doug be meeting some Sunday evenings. Scheduling of those meetings is still in process. All youth in grades 7 – 12 are welcome and invited to attend class and activities.
Youth group will be meeting Oct. 15th for a regular meeting, then participating in the CROP Walk. On Oct. 29 we will have our first cinnamon roll sale of the season. 

 Questions…contact Karin315-696-8395 or Del 315-696-8432. 

Throughout the year the youth will continue to hold a variety of fundraisers (cinnamon roll sales, Super Bowl Sunday sub sandwich sales etc.) to help raise funds for upcoming activities and retreats. We thank you for your support of their fundraising efforts. 
SYMPATHY

We all join in extending our sympathy to the family of Bernice Potter-Masler, whose mother, Margaret Potter, passed away August 31st.

We also extend our condolences to the loved ones of Wayne Mosher who passed away on Sept. 14th.
MEMORIAL MUSIC REMINDER


Music in memory of family members or friends for the Senior Choir and Kay Crosley Memorial Handbell Choir may be donated to the 
church at any time. See Laura Currie 
696-8009 or Laura Rankin 696-5327 if you are interested in providing memorial music.
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The brilliant Christian psychiatrist, Dr. Walter Menninger, said that singing in a church choir was very helpful to him. After an exhausting day at work, he found it inspirational and soothing to go to choir practice at his church. The music enabled him to put the stress of the day behind him, get in touch with something beautiful and holy, and end the day relaxed and uplifted.


Ask a choir member what singing in a choir does for him or her. It’s very likely that you’ll find he or she gets great joy in serving the Lord through singing. Remember, also, there is wonderful fellowship among choir members. Singing in a choir is a good way to make new 
friends. Try it.


Choir rehearsals are held on Wednesday evenings in the church sanctuary. The handbell choir rehearses at 6:30 p.m. under the direction of Laura Rankin, followed by the senior choir rehearsal at 7:30 p.m. under the direction of Laura Currie. If you have questions, or need 
more information please see Laura Rankin (696-5327) or Laura Currie (696-8009) cell 315-729-2227.
WORLD WIDE COMMUNION AND WORLD FELLOWSHIP SPECIAL OFFERING – October 1, 2017

World Wide Communion Sunday and the annual World Fellowship Offering will be received during morning worship October 1, 2017. Each year, the World Fellowship Offering casts a spotlight on a different part of the world – giving us a personal, front row seat to the powerful ministries that are changing lives for Christ around the globe. 
Your gift to the World Fellowship offering makes you a crucial part of the global mission movement. Your gift will support the entire work of missionaries, staff, projects and partners in over 70 countries. Be part of it…give to the annual World Fellowship offering. All monies received will be divided equally between the American Baptist and United Methodist missions.  For everyone’s convenience, a special offering envelope will be inserted in your Sunday Bulletin or available in the Church Narthex on October 1st, 2017. Checks should be made out to the church with World Fellowship Offering and your offering envelope # written on the memo line. 
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TUCC GARDEN CLUB REMINDER…
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Thank you to all those who volunteered this past summer for our TUCC Garden Club, otherwise known as Peter’s Weeders.  Their final work day is scheduled for Wednesday, October 11th from 9:00-11:00 a.m. 

We extend SPECIAL THANKS to Peter Huntington for co-ordinating the garden group and all those who have helped this past year to keep the many beautiful gardens here at the church weeded and in good shape throughout the summer and into the fall.
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY


The Prayer Shawl Ministry Group continues to meet the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month (October 9th and 23rd) beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the Murdock Lounge. All those who enjoy knitting or crocheting are welcome and invited to attend. You may also help by donating yarn for the prayer shawls. 

[image: image22.png]



The prayer shawls are available to be given to individuals who are ill, suffering a loss, or are otherwise in the midst of a life change or crisis. You may request that a prayer shawl be made for someone you feel will benefit from the comfort and blessings these shawls provide.  Prayer Shawl request forms are located on the stand in the narthex by the Prayer Book, or you may call the church office 696-8066 and a request form will be mailed to you.


If you have questions, or need more information, please see Sherri Mackey or Fran Fishlock. 
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COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE AT TUCC – Saturday, October 14, 2017
The next Syracuse Chapter of the American Red Cross community blood drive will be held here at TUCC on Saturday, October 14, 2017, from 8:00 a.m. – Noon. As there continues to be a blood shortage all those able to donate blood are asked to set up an appointment by calling Sally Greene (696-5632). Workers are also needed. If you can help, please let Sally know as soon as possible. Thank you!

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED AT THE SAMARITAN CENTER

Volunteers are needed to help serve lunch at the Samaritan Center in Syracuse, NY on Saturday, Sept. 30th, 2017 from NOON – 3:00 p.m.  If you can help, please let John Burgett, a member of the Board of Mission & Outreach know 315-345-3660 as soon as possible. Thank You!

FALL FIX-UP DAY REMINDER – October, 2017 (Exact Day to Be Announced)

The board of trustees has “tentatively” declared Saturday, October 21st, 2017 beginning at 8:30 a.m. or Sunday, Oct.22nd immediately after worship service (come dressed appropriately), FALL FIX-UP DAY at the church and parsonage(final date to be announced soon). Please bring cleaning supplies - buckets, rakes, window cleaner, paper towels, shovels, buckets, wheelbarrows etc. to help with the jobs needing to be done.

 A sign-up sheet will be available at the welcome center with the list of projects needing to be completed. With your help the trustees can accomplish these projects in a morning and save the expense of hiring workers to complete the projects needing to be done.  If you can only come for an hour or so, that’s all right. Many hands make light work.

If you have questions, see Jim Butkus, or any other member of the board of trustees- Alan Coffin, Janet Hillenbrand, Tom Corey, Mel Moore, or Betty Fairchild.

More members of the Bd. of Trustees are needed. If you are willing to serve on the board, please see Jim Butkus, chair of the Bd. of Trustees; Bernice Potter-Masler, church moderator or speak with Pastor Doug. 

More Members of the Bd. of Christian Ed are needed. Please see Pam Downey, Chair of the Board of Christian Ed.

Thank you. 

2017-2018 OFFERING ENVELOPES

The 2017-2018 offering envelopes not yet picked up are still in the Narthex. If you do not have offering envelopes and you would like a packet, see Beth Lattimer, (696-5542) church financial secretary. We remind you that the envelopes are generic in nature…NO # or DATE is on the envelopes (some have last year’s dates…just cross it off and write the correct date).  
We remind you that you  need to write your offering envelope number on the envelope in order for your donation to be credited to your personal account.  Also…please write your envelope # on the memo line when writing checks to the church.
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A THANK YOU FOR SCHOOL SUPPLIES AND BACKPACKS


2017 Backpack/ School Supply Program:  This endeavor was again a success as we met and in some instances exceeded the needs that were requested by the school.  Many thanks to all who donated! 

ONE MILLION PENNIES REMINDER…
Thank you to all those who have supported the efforts of raising one million pennies and continue to collect pennies  to help benefit the Ihsan School of Excellence, a small private school in Syracuse, NY. Rebecca Bickelhaupt, daughter of Don and Sue Bickelhaupt, is a teacher at the school; this is a project sponsored by her class. The children are learning about numbers and counting etc. In an effort to raise money for this small private school, Rebecca is setting about to collect one million pennies to teach her students about the vastness of the number 1 million. 
A collection container is located at the Welcome Center on Sunday mornings for your donations. Thank you for your help and support with this project.

LILLIAN BIGSBY CIRCLE ACTIVITY IN OCTOBER 

The Lillian Bigsby Circle met September 11, 2017, for a kitchen shower and luncheon. 
In October the circle will meet Monday, October 2, 2017 here at the church beginning at 10:00 a.m. Those attending will work on tidying up the church kitchen as a service project for the church and a Brother’s Keeper Quilt for the Rescue Mission during their meeting.  Please bring a bag lunch. Beverage and dessert will be provided. All women of the church are welcome and invited to attend. 
A PROJECT FOR THE LILLIAN BIGSBY CIRCLE….


The circle continues collecting small toiletries (like the ones you get when you go to a motel), hand soap, shampoo, conditioner, lotions etc. for the Rescue Mission in Syracuse, NY. There is a box in the church office for your donations of these types of items for the Rescue Mission. Your help with this project is greatly appreciated. 
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MEETING TIME FOR THE ROTARIANS
See the following schedule for October:
 Oct.  5 – Ray & Sally Greene

Oct. 12 – Sonja Shepherd & Mary Huntington

Oct. 19 – Ed & Janet Hillenbrand

Oct. 26 – Trudy Krewson & Karen Prince

We continue to provide a Thursday morning breakfast for the Tully Rotary Club with volunteers from the church setting up, preparing, serving and cleaning up each week.  If you have questions, see Nancy Chawgo
 416-5350 (or 810-4092). Thank You!
THOUGHTS ON GOOD STEWARDSHIP

Each month, the members of the board of stewards will continue to include a message on stewardship in the newsletter. This month’s message was provided by Crystal Arms, vice-chair, Board of Stewards…
“Holidays Are Right Around The Corner!

· Shop on line at 100’s of name brand stores!
· Go to our web page, click on the link for UMC Market, register, & do all your holiday shopping! Or go to www.umcmarket.com.

· Everything you order is discounted, and gives a percentage to our Church family!

· You are already shopping, so why not let the companies give back to our Church family?

So go on today, and see all that’s available to meet your needs for the holidays! Make your life easier, and earn money for your Church at the same time! 
*Invite friends and family to use the website to shop and that means more money for our Church!

“SHOPPING ON LINE IS THE NEW WAY.”

You can even have it delivered to right to the person you bought it for!

I’ve ordered a few things, and no problems. 
FALL COMMUNITY SOUP DINNER – Sunday, October 29, 2017…
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The members of the Board of Mission and Outreach will host the Fall Community Soup Dinner that is scheduled to be held here at the church on Sunday, October 29th from 4:30-6:00 p.m. A sign-up sheet with needed food items for the meal will be located at the Welcome Center. Foods should be brought to the church on the 29th by 4:00 p.m. If you have questions, see John Burgett, chair of the Bd. of Mission & Outreach or any other board member: Lorraine Balmer, Sally Greene, Sharon Trerise or Beth Lattimer.  The community dinners are an event hosted by the church in an effort to reach out to the local community. All are welcome and invited to attend the Fall Community Soup Dinner. 
CHURCH HIGHLIGHTS


 Infant and children’s baptism/dedication can be held any time. Speak with Pastor Doug following worship on Sunday morning, or call the church office 696-8066 to set up a date. 

NEW MEMBERS…All those interested in joining the membership of the Tully United Community Church are asked to speak with John Burgett, chair of the Board of Mission & Outreach, Rev. Mackey or call the church office 696-8066. 
COLLEGE STUDENT ADDRESSES


It is helpful if the parents of our college students or those in the military drop their mailing address off in the church office (or e-mail them: tullyunited@twcny.rr.com) in order for them to be placed on the mailing list to receive the monthly newsletter. 
FREE BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING


P.E.A.C.E. Inc. holds FREE blood pressure screening at the church in the Murdock Lounge on the third Tuesday of each month from 10:30 a.m. – noon (October 17, 2017). Sharon Mariani and Karen Puccia provide this service. 
TUESDAY IS CHOW TIME FOR SENIOR CITIZENS


P.E.A.C.E. Inc. sponsors the senior citizens’ hot lunch program at the church every Tuesday at noon. A donation of $2.75 per meal is suggested. 
 
All seniors are welcome to attend the weekly luncheons. If you know of someone who doesn’t have transportation and needs a ride to attend, please let Velda Bumpus, the co-ordinator, know 683-5833. Also…those planning to attend should let Velda know a week in advance in order for enough food to be available.
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RETURNABLE CANS AND BOTTLES REMINDER

Boy Scout Troop #62 collects returnable cans and bottles in the Cans for Christ bins in the east entranceway of the church. All monies earned are used to help cover camping expenses throughout the year. 
TABS…TABS…AND MORE TABS


Big and small tabs from soda and juice cans are needed for the Shriners Hospital in Boston. See the article on the church bulletin board near the back door for more information about the tabs. Contact Barb Berg (696-5425) if you have questions or bags of tabs to donate. 

ACOLYTE REMINDER


All youth in 4th – 6th grade are needed to serve as acolytes for our Sunday morning worship services. Anyone interested in serving as an acolyte who is not currently scheduled is asked to call the church office 696-8066. 
BABY HAVEN REMINDER
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Child care for infants and toddlers is provided during our Sunday morning worship services. Grace Shetler provides child care in the Baby Haven Nursery and is available by 8:45 a.m. on Sunday mornings (9:15 am beginning Oct. 8th).  If you have questions, see Pam Downey, the co-ordinator of our Christian Education Program.
EXPLORING NATURE IN OUR COMMUNITY: The Central NY Land Trust and COFOKLA will sponsor a walk at Tracy Lake on Sunday, Oct. 8th at 2 p.m. We will meet at the entrance to Tracy Lake at the corner of Route 80 and Gatehouse Road. After the walk we will drive to TUCC where the group will explore our native plant gardens starting at 3:30 p.m. A DVD movie titled “Hometown Habitat Stories of Bringing Nature Home” will be shown and there will be refreshments. Everybody in the community is invited to participate in this event. 
ADULT FELLOWSHIP GROUP OCTOBER ACTIVITY – October 6th, 2017

An organizational meeting will be held by the adult fellowship group on Friday Oct. 6th at 7 p.m. NEEDED…someone to host the meeting at their home. Please contact Sharon Hoogs 315-696-5009 if you can help. A sign-up sheet will be at the Welcome Center for those planning to attend.
PRAYER CHAIN REMINDER


An important ministry of our church is our very active prayer chain. Anyone who would like to become a member of the prayer chain is asked to contact Linda Cottrell 696-5160 or call the church office 696-8066. Each week, copies of the prayer book are made and sent to our prayer chain members.  If the need for prayer comes up during the week, let Linda Cottrell know and members of the prayer chain will be contacted to begin prayers for those in need.  
COMMUNITY NEWS
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TULLY SENIOR CITIZENS’ GROUP NEWS 

The Tully Senior Citizens’ Group will meet at the church for their monthly pot luck meal and program on Wednesday, October 11, 2017 beginning at 6:00 p.m. Those attending are reminded to bring their own table service and a large dish to pass for the pot-luck meal. Beverages are provided by the hostesses for the month. All those 55 and over are welcome to become a part of the Tully Senior Citizens’ Group. Dues continue to be $5.00 per year and may be paid at the October 11th meeting. Questions..see Esther Hoose 315-636-2127.
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FOOD FOR THE COMMUNITY FOOD PANTRY at St. Leo’s Church Hall is traditionally collected on communion Sunday (October 1st), or can be dropped off in the church office any time. The following items continue to be needed: canned foods and non-perishable food items, toilet paper, facial tissues, soaps (all types – dish, laundry, hand etc.), shampoo, deodorant, tooth brushes, tooth paste, baby foods, disposable diapers (all sizes), disposable razors, sanitary products, peanut butter (smooth only), tuna fish etc., left over vegetables from your garden, meats and other refrigerated items.  Call ahead to be sure the church office at St. Leo’s is open (696-5092 OR 696-8721). The food pantry is open one Wednesday a month from 1:00 – 2:00 p.m. or by appointment.
FREE FOOD REMINDER

 FREE food provided by Wegmans is available the first Tuesday of each month (October 3) at St. Leo’s Church Hall beginning at 3:00 p.m. A variety of foods, breads, fresh vegetables and fruits is available to EVERYONE in the community. 

FOOD $EN$E REMINDER


The Food $en$e Program continues to be held at St. Leo’s Church. Food $en$e of Tully also covers LaFayette, Fabius, Otisco and Preble.  For more information about the cost (that was recently raised to $20.50) of the program and how to participate, please call St. Leo’s Hall at 696-8721. Order forms are available on the bulletin board in the church narthex. Orders must be dropped off at St. Leo’s church hall by Tuesday, October 3, 2017, between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m.  The October delivery date is Thursday October 26, 2017, between 3:15-4:30 p.m. Payment can only be made by cash or food stamps (no checks). You may go to www.stleostully.org for more details about this program.
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The LaFayette/Tully F.I.S.H. program transports people to their doctors’ appointments on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  The program needs more drivers and riders. Riders must be ambulatory and have a LaFayette or Tully mailing address.  Drivers can volunteer as little as a couple of hours a month.   When you are unable to drive on your assigned day, you can switch with another driver or simply decline to drive that day.  This is a very rewarding way to help people who otherwise may have to give up their homes and move into an extended care facility.  For further information, please call Kay Butkus 677-3059, Carl Grillo at 696-5963, or P.E.A.C.E. Inc. at  696-8203.
NEWS FROM THE TULLY COUNCIL FOR THE ARTS….Internationally acclaimed singer, songwriter and producer Joey Blake will be making a second visit to Tully from Sept 27 to Sept 30, during which time he will be doing a lot of free workshops and shows. Here are some you should look into:
 1] Thursday Sept 28, 7 PM, Tully Train Station, 7 PM, free of charge…Joey and his band will perform a concert with some of the students who 
 participated in his workshop that morning.
 2] Saturday, Sept 30, 10 AM to 12 PM, Tully United Community Church, come and try Circle Singing! A tradition that has its roots thousands 
 of years back, it's an easy to get into, low stress and needs no preparation or experience. Just stand in a circle and be led by one of the masters of this art form! Also free of charge.
 3] Saturday evening ,Sept 30, 7 PM, Tully ArtWorks Studio, $5. Jazz Night! A small, intimate concert of jazz, blues, folk, standards--old school music, with Joey and a talented trio. Wine, non-alcoholic beverages and delicious desserts, along with candlelight, are included 
 in your small admission charge. Come and have a festive evening in town! Tickets at the ArtWorks gallery or on Ticketleap.com [type in 
 Joey Blake.]
SHUT-INS FOR OCTOBER

October 1–Marian Clymer  

Cortland Park Nursing Home Rm 309


193 Clintin Street


Cortland NY 13045  
October 8 – Ruth Cummings

         The Nottingham Rm #118


         1301 Nottingham Rd.


         Jamesville, NY 13078

October 15 – George & Ruth Cook


Jewish Home-Menorah Park


4101 Genesee Street



Syracuse, NY 13214 

October 22 – Elsie Fuller



31 Village View Drive



Tully, NY 13159  
October 29 – Marian Millis



River Pointe Apts. #4 



3792 River Pointe Way



Liverpool, NY 13090


We invite you to take a moment each week to send a card or note to those listed and to sign the card located on the welcome center on Sunday mornings. If you know of someone who should be on the shut-ins’ list, contact the church office (696-8066) with the person’s name and mailing address. 
 TULLY CLEAN UP DAY…is scheduled for Saturday, October 7, 2017, from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. at the Village Treatment Plant, Community Drive. There will be 5 drop off stations for different items. 
For information call 696-5988 or see the October issue of the Tully News.
LAFAYETTE APPLE FESTIVAL AND PIE BAKING CONTEST – October 7 – 8, 2017                                                               
The LaFayette Apple Festival will be held Columbus Day weekend, Saturday, October 7, 2017,  from 9:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. and  Sunday, October 8, 2017, from 9:00 a.m. -5:00 p.m. (Columbus Day weekend) at the festival grounds on Route 20, LaFayette, NY. 

The Apple Pie Baking Contest will be held again this year. Judging will take place Friday, October 6, 2017, at 6:15 p.m. Pies must be delivered for the judging between 3 and 6 pm October 6. Anyone may enter a traditional two pastry apple pie in a disposable pie tin; name, telephone number and the recipe must accompany the pie on a 4x6 index card. 
Prizes and ribbons will go to the top 3 pies in the following categories:


Juniors: Elementary and High School ages


Adults: Over 18 years of age.

For additional information, call Corinne Kurgan at 677-3745. Happy Baking!!


See the flyer posted on the bulletin board for more details. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO SLICE APPLES AT THE APPLE FESTIVAL
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Again this year the church is helping at the Apple Festival and we are in need of volunteers to help slice apples October 7th and 8th. A sign-up sheet is located at the Welcome Center. If you can help, please sign up. Volunteers will receive a free pass to the Apple Festival. Those who volunteered last year found this to be a fun activity. Questions…see Sonja Shepherd 696-8200.  

2017 TULLY CROP WALK NEWS….
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A Tully CROP Walk will be held Sunday, October 15, 2017, beginning at St. Leo’s Church Hall. Registration begins at NOON at the church hall.  The walk will begin at 12:30 p.m. All those planning to walk are reminded that sponsor sheets are available Sunday mornings. When you get sponsors, please collect monies in order for it to be turned in the day of the walk, October 15th. Questions: call Peter Cardimone from St. Leo’s or the P.E.A.C.E. office 696-8203. Twenty-five percent (25%) of monies earned will help fight hunger in the County South area.  

 
If you are unable to participate as a walker, please consider sponsoring a walker for this year’s CROP Walk. When you are asked to be a sponsor, please give the amount you pledged at the time you sign up in order for all walkers to hand in their sponsor sheets and monies on the 16th. Another way to make donations to area CROP Walks is through the Church World Service website: www.cropwalk.org/tullyny. 
COMING IN NOVEMBER 
DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS: NOVEMBER 5, 2017

Don’t forget to turn your clocks back one hour (in the fall we fall back) before you go to bed on Saturday, November  4, 2017, to return to Eastern Standard Time at 2:00 a.m. on Sunday, November 5th. 

ALL SAINTS MEMORIAL COMMUNION SERVICE – Nov. 5, 2017
 
All those who have died since November 5th, 2016, with any relationship to the church or community will be remembered during the annual 9:30 a.m. All Saints Memorial Communion service on Sunday, November 5, 2017. If you have a relative or friend you would like included in the memorial service, please call the church office 696-8066 as soon as possible with his/her name, relationship and date of death. 
NOVEMBER LEADERSHIP NIGHT MEETINGS – Monday, November 6, 2017. Boards of the church meet at 6:30 p.m. followed by the church council meeting at 8:00 p.m. 

LILLIAN BIGSBY CIRCLE NOVEMBER MEETING….The Lillian Bigsby Circle will meet Monday, November 6, 2017, at 10:00 a.m. in the Murdock Lounge.  Those attending are reminded to bring a bag lunch. Beverages and dessert will be provided. All women of the church are welcome and invited to attend.

TULLY SENIOR CITIZENS’ GROUP CATERED THANKSGIVING DINNER…will be held Wednesday, November 8, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. here at TUCC.  Reservations and monies are needed in advance. The cost is $10 members and $15 non-members. If you have questions, or need more information see Esther Hoose.
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Note the changing worship time –

shifting to 9:30a.m. starting on October 8th!

Mark your calendars and reset your alarms.

Wanted: Dependable Part-Time Church Custodian
Tully United Community Church is looking for a part-time custodian. The primary responsibilities are cleaning the building weekly.  This will include the sanctuary, fellowship hall, education wing, common areas and restrooms.  It will include vacuuming, mopping, dusting, and wiping counters as well as garbage removal.  Building maintenance, lawn care, and snow removal are not part of the responsibilities.

The candidate should be a self-starter, with a good understanding of the needs of Church culture. 

This is a part-time position expected to be about 8-10 hours per week.  Hours and workdays are flexible. 
Resumes should be received prior to October 15, 2017 for full consideration. Please send resume and cover letter to: Tully United Community Church, PRB Committee, 5872 Meetinghouse Road, Tully, NY 13159. Questions call: 315-696-8066, M-F 9-1.  Alternatively send an email with attached resume to TUCCPRB@gmail.com.
The mission of the Tully United Community Church is to be an inclusive community of faith, proclaiming the message of God’s love in the teachings of Jesus Christ through worship, teaching and service. Tully United Community Church is committed to the policy of Equal Employment Opportunity. This policy expressly prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex, race, color, religion, creed, national origin, age, marital status, sexual orientation, disability, genetic predisposition or carrier status, veteran status or status as a member of any other protected group or activity.
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED
The Tully United Community Church



     U.S. Postage Paid
5872 Meetinghouse Road                                                          Non-Profit Organization

Tully, NY 13159-9528                                                                                        Permit #6

The Stepping-Stone
(315) 696-8066

October  2017
Rev. Doug Mackey, pastor
Bernice Potter-Masler, moderator

Dawn Cox, church secretary
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ABOUT OUR CHURCH - The Tully United Community church has both United Methodist and American Baptist affiliation

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICES are held each week at 9:00 a.m., *9:30 a.m. beginning Oct. 8th under the leadership of our pastor, Rev. Doug Mackey. A refreshment fellowship time follows worship at 10:00 a.m. and 10:30 Oct. 8th.
“COFFEE TALK” is held the 2nd Sunday of each month and October 8th following worship at 10:30 a.m. with discussion led by Pastor Doug. All are welcome and invited to join in the discussion.
BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS –Wednesday, October 4th, 2017 5:30 p.m. here at the church
WORLD WIDE COMMUNION and WORLD FELLOWSHIP OFFERING
Sunday, October 1, 2017.
SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES…First Sunday of each month (October 2) is FAMILY DAY..children attend worship with their families and Sunday School is held from 10:00-10:30 a.m. The rest of the month classes are held during the 9:00 a.m. worship hour, 9:30 beginning Oct. 8th and children are dismissed for classes following the Children’s Moment.
TULLY CLEAN-UP DAY – Saturday, October 7, 2017 – 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
PETER’S WEEDERS-meets Oct. 11th 9-11 a.m. 
BLOOD DRIVE-Oct. 14th 8 a.m.-noon at TUCC.
TUCC TRUSTEES’ FIX-UP DAY: Saturday, October 21, 2017 – 8:30 a.m. – NOON or Sunday Oct. 22 after worship service.
LILLIAN BIGSBY CIRCLE – Monday, October 2nd   – 10:00 a.m. at the church.   
LEADERSHIP NIGHT MEETINGS – Monday, October 2nd – Boards meet at 6:30 p.m. followed by the Church Council at 8:00 p.m.
LAFAYETTE APPLE FESTIVAL–Columbus Day Weekend - October 7th – 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. and October 8th   - 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. at the Festival Grounds, Rt. 20, LaFayette, NY. Apple pie baking contest will be held Friday, October 7th – judging at 6:15 pm. Volunteers are needed to slice apples.
TULLY SENIOR CITIZENS – meet Wednesday, October 11, 2017 at 6 p.m. for a pot-luck meal/program. 
TULLY CROP WALK ..St. Leo’s Church Hall..Sunday, October 15, 2017 registration begins at NOON. 

ADULT FELLOWSHIP– Friday Oct. 6th 2017 at 7 pm. Still need a host place to meet.
COMMUNITY SOUP DINNER- Sunday, Oct. 29th 4:30-6 p.m.
===============================================================



Deadline for the November, 2017 newsletter – October 23, 2017
A REMINDER…..DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS November 5, 2017 at 2:00 a.m. Set your clocks back one hour before you go to bed Saturday, November 4, 2017        



IMPORTANT NOTE REGARDING WORSHIP TIME:


SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP WILL BEGIN AT 9:30 am


BEGINNING ON OCTOBER 8TH


MARK YOUR CALENDARS – WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!
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